
 
 
 
 
 

PERSPECTIVES - NOVEMBER 2021 
Carolyn Durphy – President & 

Pam Archer – Membership 
 
 

A Happy Thanksgiving to you all.  What a beautiful fall this has been.  I have been 
trying to keep up with the leaf raking and it is a loosing battle!!   It is a rainy 
Friday as I am writing this.  I am hoping that we are all able to be with our friends 
and family for our Thanksgiving dinner this year.  I know the rules and regulations 
have eased up a bit but we still have to take precautions.  I got my Moderna 
booster shot last week.  Hope you are all able to do the same. 
 
I have some sad news – Madeline Salustri passed away on Tuesday, the 26th.  She 
will be so missed by us all.   I spoke with Johnson funeral Home and they informed 
me that there will be a service at the Lake of the Woods Church but the date has 
not been set.  We will send out a blast as soon as it is confirmed. 
 
We are adding a new feature to our newsletter and need your help.  We’re calling it 
Odds & Ends.  If you have something you would like to share with our 



membership you should send it to Carolyn or Pam (contact info on the last page as 
always).  This could be a funny story, a shout out for a kind act you observed, or 
even a small item (limit one please) that needs a new home or you are looking to 
obtain.  We are open to ideas.  See our first entry toward the end of this month’s 
newsletter. 
 
We have a Board meeting this coming Monday, Nov 8th.  We will be discussing the 
officer elections and the future of our chapter.  Information will be sent out after 
the meeting. 
 
 
 

November Birthdays – Pam Archer            
 
Mary Jane Atwater, Marilyn Buttimer, Stephen Cakouros, Berry 
Dunbar, Mari Eder, Mary Gray, Roland Hamilton, Dolores 
Johansmeyer, Joan Litschert, Cynthia Pedersen, Peggy Powell, Joe 
Sauro, Kenneth Tillman, Ann Walker, Elizabeth Wiley, Mary Kay 
Wilks, Ellen Wilson 
 
 
 

 
Sunshine Report – Vi Liberti 

 
A sympathy card was sent to the Salustri family 
 
 



Travel – Pierre Payette 
 
Pierre is meeting with White Star Tours on Monday, Nov 8 to plan a trip to the 
Amish Country in late April or early May. Sight and Sound is presenting "DAVID" 
this coming year. 
 
 
Mask Wearing Not Tied to Fungal Lung Infection – Sandie Frame 
 
Although some social media posts claim that people are entering emergency rooms 
with fungal lung infections from wearing masks, these claims are simply not true. 
 
Masks collect what you are already breathing out, and fungal spores are not part of 
the normal flora of the mouth, nose or upper airways says Kelly Pennington, M.D., 
a clinician who focuses on fungal lung infections at Mayo Clinic. 
 
The consensus is that wearing masks can help prevent fungal lung infections in 
those with a severely weakened immune system, not cause them.  Dr. Pennington 
says.  She adds that people with weakened immune systems may be at risk of 
severe COVID-19 complications. 
 
I think we all need to be wary about receiving and/or believing health information 
from social media sites.  Do a fact check with your health provider for accurate 
information. 
 
Of Note: The only endemic fungus locally is the Blastomycosis which can cause 
outbreaks of infections often associated with exposure to wooded areas along 
waterways or construction sites. It can cause serious disease, including pneumonia 
in healthy people.  Spores are picked up where they exist in nature and not 
transmitted by other people.  Unless you are a hiker in the woods along the rivers 
or work in a construction site it is unlikely that you would come in contact with 
this fungus. 
Source:  Mayo Clinic Health Letter, Volume 39. Number 9, September 2021 
 
 
Odds & Ends – Carolyn Durphy 
 
I have 2 new #220XL black cartridges for an Epson printer and discovered that 
they are the wrong number for my printer.  If you can use them, I will sell them for 
$20.00.   



Aging Together – Ginny Biggs 
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AARP Chapter 5239 Officers, Directors and Committee Chairs 
 
OFFICERS 
President   Carolyn Durphy 1105 Eastover Pkwy 540-972-3306 durphyc@gmail.com  
Vice President  Paul Conrad 216 Wilderness Ln  540-993-9459 paulattylaw@yahoo.com 
Secretary   Beth Drabant 530 Harrison Cir  703-399-4769 ead333@yahoo.com 
Treasurer   Joe McEuen 110 Yorktown Blvd 540-972-2054 mac3rdgd@gmail.com 
 
DIRECTORS 
Director   Karen Kovarik 501 Wakefield Dr  540-972-7866 dkkovarik@aol.com 
Director   Judy Schrage 301 Cornwallis Ave 540-972-4028 jerrynjudy@msn.com 
Director   Greg Stoner 1908 Lakeview Pkwy 540-388-2540 gstoner65@gmail.com 
Director   Al Rico  102 Tallwood Trl  501-400-2527 alrico@peoplepc.com 
Director   Pam Archer 1101 Eastover Pkwy 607-237-5018 archers0526@gmail.com 
Past President  Vacant 
 
COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
Chicken BBQ Chair Vacant 
Driver Safety Class  Vacant 
Email   Pam Archer 1101 Eastover Pkwy 607-237-5018 archers0526@gmail.com 
Food Pantry Liaison Garry Archer 1101 Eastover Pkwy 540-907-7579 archers0526@gmail.com 
Lead Greeter  Pierre Payette 114 Parliament St  540-972-0519 pierre114@verizon.net 
Legislative  Vacant 
LOW Name Tags  Carolyn Durphy 1105 Eastover Pkwy 540-972-3306 durphyc@gmail.com 
Medical   Sandie Frame 103 Woodland Trl  540-972-6385 sandieframe@comcast.net 
Membership  Pam Archer 1101 Eastover Pkwy 607-237-5018 archers0526@gmail.com 
Perspectives  Carolyn Durphy 1105 Eastover Pkwy 540-972-3306 durphyc@gmail.com 
   Pam Archer 1101 Eastover Pkwy 607-237-5018 archers0526@gmail.com 
Photographer  Bill Ruark 216 Confederate Cir 540-219-8261 wtruark@gmail.com 
Program Co-Chair  Bill Ruark 216 Confederate Cir 540-219-8261 wtruark@gmail.com 
   Joan Albertella 111 Patrick Henry Ct 540-972-7779 jfa1041@comcast.net 
Public Relations  Madeline Salustri 202 Cornwallis Ave 540-412-2950 madalsal@comcast.net 
Refreshments: Coffee Marianne Kraus 127 Indian Hills Rd  703-298-1074 krausman369@gmail.com 
Refreshments: Goodies Ann Wood 110 Green St  540-972-3326 callwood@aol.com 
   Rani Manhard  310 Hillside Dr   540-972-7859 ranilow@verizon.net   
Sunshine   Vi Liberti  115 Parliament St  540-972-1272 parliament115@verizon.net 
Tours/Travel  Barbara Ehlen 100 Woodlawn Trl  540-972-7710 wisecruiser@hotmail.com 
   Pierre Payette 114 Parliament St  540-972-0519 pierre114@verizon.net 
TRIAD   Delores Wiberg 35442 Wilderness Shores Wy 540-399-1531  
Volunteer Hours  Dave Kraus 127 Indian Hills Rd  571-334-4913 krausman369@gmail.com 
Web Master  Sandy Davis 108 Cedar Ct  304-629-1662 sandyd111111@gmail.com  

 

 


